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CHAP. 422. 
Mrs. K. Mitoh­
ell. 

AbbyW. Day. 

Colors for 
Maine regi­
ments, &0. 
-expense of, 
not to exoeed 
$2,000. 

Soldiers' N a­
tional Cemetery 
at Gettysburg, 
appropriation 
for oompletion 
of, &0. 

State trellsurer 
to notify el10h 
oity, &0. 

COLORS FOR ME. REGTS.-CEMETERY AT GETTYSBURG-STATE AID. 

to him, or by assignment; Mrs. K. Mitchell, widow of James F. 
Mitchell, a privi}te in company D, fourth regiment Maine volun­
teers, lot numbered one hundred fourteen, in township twelve, 
range four; Abby W. Day, widow of John N. Day, a private in 
thirty-first regiment Maine volunteers, lot numbered forty-three, 
in township Eaton Grant. 

Approved February 24, 1865. 

~haptel' 422., 
Resolve providiug for the purchase of colors for Maine regimeuts and batteries. 

Resolved, That the governor, with advice of the council, is hereby 
authorized to purchase colors for the Maine regiments and batteries 
now in the service of ,the United ,States. The amount so to be 
expended not to exceed two thousand dollars. 

Approved Fe,bruary 24, 1865. 

Chapter 423. 
Resolve in favor of the Soldiers' National Cemetery at Gettysburg. 

Resolved, That there be and hereby is appropriated, the sum of 
eighteen hundred dollars to defray Maine's proportion of the ex­
pense of completing the Soldiers' National Cemetery at Gettysburg 
and erecting a suitable monument therein, and that the governor, 
with the advice and consent of the council, is hereby authorized, 
in case congress shall not appropriate a sufficient amount for this 
purpose, to draw his warrant for so much thereof as may be needed 
to discharge the obligations of this state. 

Approved February 24, 1865. 

Resolves direotiug the trellsurer of state to notify cities, towns and plantations of the 
amount of state aid, whon the same is ready for distribution. 

Resolved, That the treasurer of state be directed to notifY each 
city, town and plantation in this state, of the amount ,allowed by 
the governor aud council for aid to families of volunteers, for the 
year olle thousand eight, hundred and sixty-four, when the same 
shall be ready ftll' distributioll, 


